
 

 

Dear Parents and Carers,   

Wow, what an end to term it has been! For those of you that were able to join us 

last nightñthank you! It was our first Carols by Candlelight and such a brilliant ex-

perience. We hope you enjoyed the band and that it brought you some hope and joy 

this Christmas time. A massive thank you to everyone who made the evening a possi-

bility and a special thanks to the Salvation Army Band for playing. 

Yesterday, our KS2, lead our in-school Carol Service, sharing bible readings with 

such maturity and beautiful singing from all. It was a very special service. Each KS2 

class has recorded a carol for you to view and share with family and it can be found 

on their class pages of the school website. 

Last week, our KS1 and EYFS performed confidently and told the story of Jesusõ 

birth in their nativity, Born in a Barn. Thank you again for adhering to our protective 

measures and coming to support our children. These events really are a rite of pas-

sage and we are so grateful that in the current climate we were able to share this 

with you. 

This term, as well as the events above, we have taken part in an inter-schools cross 

country competition and our School Choir performed at St Maryõs Carol Service. We 

were incredibly proud of how both groups of students represented the school.  

It certainly has been a term with much to celebrate and be thankful for. We hope 

and pray now that term has ended, that this Christmas is a time of much joy and 

peace for you. We hope that every family will be able to enjoy spending time togeth-

er this Christmas and for good health for all. Wishing you a very merry Christmas 

and a Happy New Year. 

Mrs Gibbard 

 



We are really pleased to share that Miss Simpson will be returning from her Materni-

ty Leave in January. Miss Simpson will be working alongside Mrs Caple, teaching Peach 

Tree on a Monday, and working on a Tuesday in Cherry Tree. Mr Jones will be staying 

at Ridgeway Farm until the end of the year in Pear Tree.  

We are sad to inform you that that Mrs Joseph will not be returning to teach Cherry 

Tree Class in January as she has decided that she needs time away from teaching to 

focus on her health. We wish her all the best for the future and thank her for all she 

has done for the children since September. 

I am pleased to announce that a new teacher, Miss Davies, will teach the class from 

January with Miss Simpson. Miss Davies is an experienced teacher and has already 

been spending time at Ridgeway getting to know the children. We look forward to in-

troducing her to you and the children at the start of next term.  

We appreciate that changes in class teachers mid-academic year is not ideal but 

please be reassured that we will do all we can to make the transition as smooth and as 

successful as possible.  

 

 

  


